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Swindon & District Branch 

 

Contact: Ruth Panting.   Tel: 01793 491934.   Email: ruthpanting@yahoo.co.uk 

_________________________________ 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Over £300 was raised for the Swindon and District Parkinsonôs Branch at the 

Tombola stall, held in the Steam Museum during the Museumôs Christmas Fair.  Dawn and 

Tony Falkingham (Branch Vice-Chair) spent considerable time preparing nearly 200 hundred 

tickets.  However, the Tombola proved to be so popular with the public that the stall ran out of 

prizes by 1.30 on the second day! 

Thank you to all who donated prizes and helped man the stall.   

 

 

 
 

 

 

We all woke up to a true winter wonderland carpeted in snow - 

exactly as we would have wished for on the day of our Branch Christmas Lunch.   

With a quick breakfast it was an hour spent clearing my drive and car of snow 

before setting off for the DoubleTree by Hilton, the venue for our event.  I arrived 

there about 10.15am, shortly followed by other committee members.  

 

Not long after that, our guests started to arrive early, not knowing how 

long it would take them to get to the hotel. With the hotel staff already 

there putting the final touches to the tables with crackers and favours 

provided by the Branch, and food preparation already started, along 

with guests arriving, the event obviously had to go ahead.  
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The early arriving guests were allowed to sit in the function room or, if they preferred, in the 

main hotel area.  Meanwhile, the committee members placed the Christmas quiz question-

sheets and pens on the tables, set up the raffle prize table display and sorted the place-cards 

with attendeesô names and menu-choices (the cards had been prepared by the hotel) so that 

they were ready to be issued as people arrived.  
 

At the same time, Chris Booth  (a friend of Tony Falkingham, our Vice Chair), who had 

volunteered his time and equipment to act as compere and provide background music, 

completed setting up on the stage and preparing the PA and the sound equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

106 of the 140 who had booked to attend the Christmas Lunch had arrived.  All were 

welcomed with an arrival-drink by hotel staff.  Committee members distributed the name-cards 

to assist the servers and as a reminder of menu choices.  
 

After Chris Booth had introduced himself and explained the housekeeping regarding fire 

procedures etc., the Chair welcomed everyone and went through the event schedule.  Food 

service then commenced, which was served very efficiently by very attentive hotel staff.  The 

staff also went around the tables pouring water and wine into glasses and checking everything 

was to the dinersô satisfaction.  All three courses were delicious and enjoyed by all. 

                                                                                                                      
When it was time for coffee, tea and mince pies, we continued with the programme of the day, 

with Chris our compere first giving the answers to the Christmas quiz and then introducing the 

Chair again, who briefly went through the Branchôs highlights of the year.    
 

In previous years our Branch poet, Jeff Culling, had read one of his poems.  However, this 

year, the tables were turned on Jeff; a poem was read for him concluding the Chairôs talk.   

The poem of unknown origin was found in a 1989 edition of a Branch newsletter.                                                                                                             
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What  is  a  Grandchild? 

 

What is a grandchild?    
Well may you ask!  
)ÔȭÓ Á ÓÏÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÒÔȟ  
)ÔȭÓ Á ÆÕÎÎÙ ÃÌÏ×Î ÍÁÓËȟ  
)ÔȭÓ ÁÎ ÁÃÈÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÃËȟ  
And a swing in the park. 
)ÔȭÓ ÃÒÕÍÂÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÌÏÏÒȟ 
And a cry in the dark.  

)ÔȭÓ ,ÅÇÏ ÁÎÄ ÓÎÁÐȟ 
)ÔȭÓ ÓÃÉÓÓÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÓÔÅȟ 
A squirm in your lap. 
)ÔȭÓ Á ÑÕÉÖÅÒÉÎÇ ÌÉÐȟ  
And a hot clutching hand. 
ItȭÓ Á ÓÔÁËÅ in the future, 
The hope of our land. 

 

Chris then auctioned a donated gift from Mercedes Swindon, obtained by Tony Falkingham; 

alas not a car but, with a value of about £140, an ideal Christmas present. The item for auction 

was a Four Ball at one of the UKôs best golf courses, Bowood and sold for Ã60.  

Next was the 100 Plus Club Lottery draw.   
 

Finally, it was time for the raffle. We had several donations worth a mention: a reflexology 

session donated by Dave Hartley's sister; a Christmas hamper made up by Dawn Falkingham 

with donations; a voucher for two people to have Sunday lunch which the hotel gave us; the 

usual bottles of wine, and there was a surprise carrier bag full of M & S chocolates from 

BOXCAM.   We raised over £300.  
 

The Christmas Lunch was concluded by thanking the hotel staff and wishing  

everybody a Merry Christmas, Good health for 2018 and a Safe Journey home in 

the snow.                                    Dave Logan  Branch Chair  
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Walking Football Group decided at short notice to have a meal before Christmas.  With 

only two weeks to go we thought the chances of finding a restaurant for twenty-eight or so 

was unlikely. We then had a talk with the people who run the venue where we play to see if 

we were able to use the café, seating and provide our own buffet.  They were more than 

happy and in fact gave us sole use of the premises. It was than agreed to hold the event on 

the 18th December, play football first and 

then eat! 
 

We all gave Dawn £5.00 and she provided 

a huge buffet; there was so much food left 

that she had to try and get people to take 

food with them. We even left the guys 

working there a tray of food that ensures 

we can do this again if agreed! 
 

The members would like to say óThank you,ô to Dawnô for organising the event, 

óThank youô to all the ladies who helped on the day and óThank youô to the   

centre staff at Play Football. 

Walking Football Group ï Christmas Meal ï 18
th

 December 
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After many months of planning and organising, 

Sharon Fulcherôs óBig Nightô extravaganza 

óHollywood Christmas - Come Dine With Meô finally arrived.  As guests arrived dressed for the 

occasion in formal dress suits and gowns, all were anticipating an enjoyable evening of great 

dining and pleasant company, based on previous experience or óhear-sayô of Sharon & Les 

Fulcherôs previous hospitality at Sharonôs now famous fundraisers for the Swindon & District 

Branch of Parkinsonôs UK. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I think Sharon herself best describes what a fantastic night it was: 
  

ñWow what a night. Thank you to all 32 that generously supported and attended the Parkinson's 

Hollywood Charity Christmas Dinner on Saturday.  We raised a whopping £860.00 and had 

a great night of food, drink, fun, photos and laughterò.  

(And may I add a óRed Carpetô and a bubbly welcome.)  

ñA massive thanks to Sarah Cammell and Lisa Christmas-Webb 

(Sharonôs press-ganged daughters who were never without a 

smile on their faces) for helping me with the cooking, cleaning and 

waitressing.  We only had 1,000 frozen peas on the floor, a power 

-cut while eating dinner (good job I had candles on the tables) and 

Hollywood Christmas - Come Dine With Me 

December 16th 



5 
 

a blocked toilet -  all in a dayôs work.  Three days to get the house back 

to normal and ready for Christmas, bring it on!   

Also a big thank you to Mick Nicholls for the formal photosò.  

 

Sharon adds. ñAlso watch out for the next charity fundraising event and hope you can join inò.  

 

Achieving this success involved emptying their downstairs of  

furniture ï  which was moved outside and protected by plastic  

covers ï  plus hours of preparation, baking and cooking, never  

mind the tidy-up after the event.   

Opposite are Les & Sharon discussing whether to open the sky light!  

 

Once again our Branch owes Sharon and Les, along 

with her band of willing helpers that even Father 

Christmas would be envious of, a massive THANK 

YOU.  Taking gift aid into account Sharon has raised 

approximately £5,000 for the Branch in the last two years.   

 

Some of our Branch Members suited & booted. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


